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United States Court Of Appeals
Second Circuit 

United States Courthouse 
Albany, New York 12201

Chambers of 
ROGER J. MINER 

Circuit Judge

June 16, 1995

Donald A. Daugherty, Jr., Esq. 
Michael Best & Friedrich 
100 East Wisconsin Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-4108
Dear Don:

It was great to hear from you and to learn first-hand of 
your present activities. We were very sorry that you could not 
make the brunch, and we missed you. Lori did report that you had 
changed firms, and I am glad to hear that the firm you signed on 
with will provide some interesting work for you. We are finding 
more and more health-related issues in our court, and its seems 
that you will be gaining some expertise in an area that will 
continue to grow. But don't get too far away from litigation! I 
know that you enjoy it, and I hope that you will be getting into 
court as often as possible.

Many thanks for the book you sent me: "Edwards' Treatise on 
the Powers and Duties of Justices of the Peace." It looks like a 
real collector's item, and I am happy to have it. I practiced 
before Justices of the Peace (now called Town Justices) quite a 
bit during the very earliest stages of my career. I also 
frequently lectured to groups of Justices of the Peace (most of 
whom were laymen) on their powers and duties. The book brought 
back many fond memories. An interesting item in the book was its 
copyright notice, "Entered according to Act of Congress, in the 
year 1836, by George C. Edwards, in the Clerk's Office of the 
District Court of the Northern District of New York." Did you 
happen to see it?

I would very much like to come out to Milwaukee to address 
the Federalist Society and to have the added bonus of seeing Jane 
and you. However, such a trip would be impossible until some 
time next year for the following reason: Jackie and I are 
scheduled to take a 2-month cruise that will circumnavigate South 
America in the fall of this year. This is something that we have 
wanted to do for many years. We will be traveling down the east 
coast through the steaming equatorial climate all the way down to 
Tierra del Fuego, where it is freezing cold. We will then travel 
up the west coast through the Panama Canal, with many stops along 
the way. The trip begins and ends in Fort Lauderdale, Florida.



Hon. Roger J. Miner 
Page 2
June 16, 1995

We have many land excursions planned, including one in which we 
will leave the ship for several days to travel to the lost city 
of the Incas, Machu Picchu. We also plan to travel up the j^mazon 
River a piece. We are really excited about the trip, aside from 
the fact that we need six shots and various medications to 
survive it.

As you may gather from the foregoing, I will have to double 
up on my sittings, both before and after the trip. Since I 
preside almost every time I sit, these back-to-back sittings 
likely will kill me. At any rate, this schedule will make it 
impossible for me to get out there until late spring of 1996 at 
the earliest.

I undertook three major speeches this Spring: the annual 
Brace Lecture of the Copyright Society of the U.S.A, (topic: 
Considering Copyright Crimes); a speech to the Litigation Section 
of the State Bar Association (topic: The Fault is in Ourselves); 
and a speech to the Annual Meeting of the American Foreign Law 
Association (topic: The Reception of Foreign Law in the Federal 
Courts). I shall send you copies as they come off the press.

We just finished hiring our clerks for 1996-97: one from 
Columbia Law School, one from the University of Akron Law School, 
and one from New York Law School. No stars from Northwestern 
this year!

Jackie joins me in sending all the best to Jane and you. 
Keep in touch.

RJM/sjh

Sincerely,



MichaelBest
&FRiEnycH

Attorneys at Law
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The Honorable Roger J. Miner
One Merlin's Way-
Camelot Heights
Hudson, New York 12534

100 East Wisconsin Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-4108 
FAX 414/277-0656
Telex 262057
Telephone 41 Atll 1 -6560

Offices In:
Madison. Wisconsin
Chicago, Illinois

Affiliated with:
Edward D. Heffernan.Esq.
Washington, D.C.

Member: Lex Mundi, 
A Global Association of 
122 Independent Law Firms

Dear Judge,

I've been meaning to write you for some time now and send 
along the enclosed book, which I found at an antique show awhile 
ago. I thought you might be interested perusing through the 
types of legal forms used in New York state in the 19th century, 
and that the book would be a nice addition to your collection of 
historical law books.

Also, I'd like to-extend an invitation to you to speak to 
our Milwaukee Chapter of the Federalist Society. A formal 
invitation letter is enclosed. As you will read, we've had a 
number of impressive speakers, including your colleague Judge 
Mahoney. I think local attorneys would benefit greatly from 
hearing you speak on any issue of your choice, and our local 
Chapter would be very appreciative.

As Lori Sherman may have told you, I've moved on from Foley 
& Lardner. Although I enjoyed my time at Foley and received 
great training there, the firm in general and the litigation 
department in particular have grown quite "top heavy" with 
partners. My choices were either to see how things would shake 
out in the three years I had until I would be up for partnership, 
or see what else was out there. I decided to be proactive.

A friend of mine in town (who, coincidentally, clerked for 
Judge Mahoney from 1989-90) was aware of my apprehensions about 
Foley and, when he was leaving this firm last December to take a 
job in Indiana, he suggested that I submit my resume. You'll be 
interested in knowing that my friend had been V.P. Quayle's head 
speechwriter in the early 1990's and he left Michael Best to work 
on Quayle's short-lived presidential campaign.

My new firm, Michael Best and Friedrich, is an established, 
"full-service" firm with roughly 170 attorneys in its three 
offices (Madison, Milwaukee, and Chicago). Milwaukee is the main 
office, with about 130 attorneys. I'm in the health care law 
department and deal with both pure health law issues (e.g..
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Sincerely,



Officera:

James T. Barry, III
Co-President

Michael B. Brennan
Co-Presidenl

Donald A. Daugherty, Jr.
Secretary/Treasurer

Advisors

The Hon. John L. Coffey
U.S. Court of Appeals 
for the Seventh Circuit

The Hon. Ralph Adam Fine
Wisconsin Court of Appeals

The Hon. Rudolph T. Randa
U.S. District Court for the
Eastern District of Wisconsin

Thomas L. Shriner, Jr.
Foley & Lardner

The Hon. Robert W. Warren
U.S. Distria Court for the
Eastern District of Wisconsin

Prof. Christopher Wolfe
Marquette University

Affiliations listed for 
identification purposes only

The Federalist Society
FOR LAW & PUBLIC POLICY STUDIES 
Lawyers Division - Milwaukee Chapter 

1121 N. Edison Street 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202 

(414) 225-2573
June 7, 1995
The Honorable Roger J. Miner
One Merlin's Way 
Camelot Heights 
Hudson, New York 12534

Dear Judge Miner:
On behalf of the Milwaukee Lawyer's Division of 

The Federalist Society, I hereby extend you an 
invitation to speak to our organization on a topic of 
your choice.

Since the Chapter's founding in October 1991, we 
have been fortunate to host luncheons with speakers 
such as former United States Attorney General William 
Barr, federal appellate judges Michael Kanne of the 
Seventh Circuit, J. Daniel Mahoney of the Second 
Circuit, Danny Boggs of... the Sixth Circuit, Pasco Bowman 
of the Eighth Circuit, and Clifford Wallace and Alex 
Kozinski of the Ninth Circuit, and conservative policy 
experts such as William Kristol, L. Gordon Crovitz, 
Peter Huber and Walter Berns. Each of the luncheon 
speeches have been well received and have attracted 
between 60 and 80 people. You would be a welcomed 
addition to this distinguished roster.

Please contact me (w: 414-223-2513; h: 414-962- 
6902) at your convenience if you are inclined to accept 
our invitation. Because we are currently in the midst 
of a series of lectures sponsored by the Bradley 
Foundation that will last through October, we would be 
interested in arranging for you to speak to our 
organization at any time after that, as your schedule 
permits. I appreciate very much your consideration of 
this invitation, and hope that you are able to speak to 
our organization on a topic of your choice.

Sincerely,

Donald A. Daugherty, ^r/ / 
Treasurer/Secretary

DAD/mkv
cc: James T. Barry, III, Esq.

Michael B. Brennan, Esq.
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